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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2008-806
Sponsor: Council President at the request of the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission:
Date of Introduction: September 9, 2008
Committee(s) of Reference: F; RCD
Date of Analysis: September 12, 2008
Type of Action: Development Agreement Authorization
Bill Summary: This ordinance approves and authorizes the execution of an economic development agreement between the City of Jacksonville, the Jacksonville Economic Development Commission and Magenta Corporation, LTD (“developer”) to support the location of the developer’s North American headquarters in Jacksonville; the agreement recommends that the developer be approved by the State of Florida’s Office of Tourism, Trade and Economic Development  (OTTED) as a Qualified Target Industry (“QTI”) business; evidencing a commitment of City support an amount not to exceed $17,600 as the local financial support under the QTI Tax Refund Program payable over multiple years per OTTED guidelines, with a State match of $70,400 for a total City and State QTI amount of $88,000 for 11 jobs.  The ordinance approves and authorizes the execution of documents by the Mayor, Corporation Secretary and JEDC Executive Director; authorizes the approval of technical amendments by the JEDC executive director; a timeline for execution of agreement by the developer.
Background: Founded in 1999, Magenta Technologies is a London-based developer.  The company develops complex software application for logistics and distribution industry businesses.  MT proposes to locate its North American headquarters in the Lavilla area of Jacksonville and hire 11 new, full-time positions within 36 months, positions with an average wage level of at least $72,202.  MT would invest approximately $400,000 to develop its headquarters in downtown Jacksonville. Magenta is seeking public investment through the QTI Tax Refund Program within Jacksonville’s Enterprise Zone.  Under the QTI program, the company qualifies for $5,000 per new job with the possibility of an additional $3,000 per job if the company locates in an Enterprise Zone census tract.  The state’s portion of the public investment is 80% ($70,400) and the City’s portion would be 20% ($17,600).  There are clawbacks in the event that the developer fails to create the specific number of jobs at the projected salary levels within 36 months as stipulated by the agreement.  Though Lavilla has been cited, the exact location of the new headquarters has not been determined.  The developer is committed, however, to leasing approximately 3,000 square feet of office space in either the central business district or surrounding downtown area.
Policy Impact: Economic Development/Jacksonville Economic Development Commission
Fiscal Impact: The Economic Development Agreement authorized by this bill commits the City to an amount not to exceed $17,600 as its 20% portion of the QTI Program’s requirement as evidence of local financial support.
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